
r. Harry Tatosian 
1390 South Ocean Boulevard 
Apt. 8-B 
Pompano Bea h, Florida 33062 

Dear Mr. Ta osian, 

7 December 1972 

The ne 
Diocese has 
personal vi 
urgent supp 

St. Vartan Stewardship progr 
already bean discussed during region 
its to our pariahea. The importance 
rt for our Dioces cannot be over-e p 

in our 
tings and 

f e curin 

As des .ribed in d tail in the accomp~ying brochure, th 
Diocese nee a the upport of devoted individuals ho will donate 
$100 a year to help implement iU varioua i'rogr and operations; 
it needs at least 1,000 such p rsous, and reli a n you to help 
get th m. 

The ida of stewardship is for people to giv• what v r they 
can aa long as they can. We ask for nothing fro thoe who er 
unable to g_ve anything. It :l8 urged, therefore, that only those 
who can aff rd it be approached. 

In any event, it is imperative to make this ffort now, 
without d 1 y. 

We are asking you as a church community lead r to be part of 
the Dioceaau te.. that will k an earnest ende or to interest 
and persuade people to participate; we are aakin a cur 
ten such StNarda, youraelf ong them, and help _reate warm 
fraternity f aupport for our Cathedral and Dioce 

The fu·ure well-being of our Diocese demands that this 
effort be de, and made now. We are countin on you. 

Attachment 

Sincerely, 

Edward G. Baahian 
Chairman 


